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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB)  
Minutes of a regular meeting held on November 8, 2018 at the Charlotte County Transit Conference Room, 25490 Airport Road, Punta Gorda, FL 33950 
MEMBERS PRESENT
Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)

M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative
Kelley Fernandez, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office
Cindy Montgomery, Regional Workforce Development
Angela Hemstreet, Children-at-Risk Representative
Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative
Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate

Maribel Perez, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA)

Gwen Aubrey, Elderly Representative

David Wilson, Disabled Representative

Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation
ABSENT MEMBERS
Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner, (LCB Chair)-excused

Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User
Larry Brown, Veterans Affairs

Cherrelle Rogers, Department of Children & Families

Bruce Emmerton/Kathleen Belton, Division of Blind Service
Shelby Yelvington, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elderly Affairs
STAFF
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Gene Klara, MPO Planner
Karen Barnett, Administrative Assistant-temp.`
 

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Fleet and Transit Division Manager (CTC)
Michelle Edwards, Charlotte County Transit Division

Andrea McDonough, Charlotte County Transit Division
Zinnia Vargas, Charlotte County Fiscal Services

William Albert, Charlotte County Transit
Kim Correll, Project Starfish
 1.
Call to Order & Roll Call
Vice-Chair Alan Skavroneck called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  He asked that each person state his/her name, and whom they represent. 
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those in attendance.   
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items

There were no public comments.
4.          Consent Agenda:

A. Approval of Minutes: September 6, 2018 Meeting
David Wilson made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mike Mansfield seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
5.
Approval of LCB Grievance Procedures
Gene Klara stated that the Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged requires that the LCB Grievance Policy be reviewed annually.  He noted that only minor revisions, including the document cover page and a revised signature page underwent revision.
Mike Mansfield made a motion to approve the 2018 LCB Grievance Procedures.  David Wilson seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

6.
Quarterly Report
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit, stated that during the July through September 2018 reporting period the number of Transportation Disadvantaged related trips has decreased. He noted that that during the quarter, some changes in funding sources have been utilized, noting that the Section 5310 Grant program funds (elderly and disabled) were drawn upon during the quarter.  
Rick Kolar stated that a new 5-year Transit Development Plan (TDP) will be developed with consulting firm Tindale-Oliver and Associates, the sole bidder.  Work on the Plan will commence soon and will continue into 2019 with adoption slated for August 2019.         

He also stated that three drivers were terminated during the quarter.  

7.
Citizen Input
There was no citizen input.
8.
Staff Comments
Gene Klara noted that the MPO has held staff discussions and reviewed timetables for the MPO’s 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  He noted the Plan will begin during the first half of 2019.   
He stated that the 14-month long Charlotte County Regional Bicycle-Pedestrian Master Plan was adopted by the MPO Board at its Oct. 29 meeting.  He noted significant effort by the consultant, the Charlotte County Parks and Recreation Department and the MPO went into this study. Gene Klara observed that at the previous LCB meeting, staff discussed the many similarities and relationships bikes, pedestrians and transit riders share.  He noted the Plan will be posted on the MPO website over the next few weeks.
Gary Harrell commented that the Regional Bicycle-Pedestrian Plan is a prerequisite when applying for new funding sources and grants.  He noted this Plan focuses directly on the needs, safety and education for riders and pedestrians and will mark the transition from an emphasis on roadway capacity to one where multi-modal transportation options become increasingly more viable.      
Gene Klara also stated that the MPO will begin preparing for the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan.  He noted the Plan will be underway during the first half of 2019 and will continue into the second half of 2020, with final adoption slated for October 2020.  Public workshops and a number of other public involvement opportunities will be scheduled in 2019 and 2020.  He stated that MPO staff will keep members informed of these opportunities and Plan progress at subsequent LCB meetings.

Gene Klara noted that Wendy Scott is recovering from health issues and is at home. Gary Harrell added that Ms. Scott looks forward to returning to the MPO soon as she is an integral part of the LCB planning staff.  
Gene Klara stated that the MPO staff would be remiss if they did not thank all LCB members and support staff who dedicate their time, talent and ideas to improving the transit program in Charlotte County.  He noted that these efforts are well appreciated, not only by the MPO and Transit staffs, but the riders of the system as well.  He noted that riders during previous inspections stated that “the transit program is like gold to me,” and the program is a lifeline to many who live in our community.
Gary Harrell stated that on behalf of the MPO staff we wish all members a Happy Holiday season, and we will see everyone at the next meeting slated for January 10, 2019.
9.
Member Comments

Suzanne Roberts inquired as to the feasibility of utilizing a van sharing program where agencies such as the Charlotte County Homeless Coalition and the Jewish Family Services could partner together to “share” a van to provide rides.  She noted that these and other agencies could provide rides to individuals to travel to their place of employment.  Rick Kolar noted that Jewish Family Services application for van use was turned down, as their Plan to provide rides to locations in Pinellas and Sarasota County were deemed too far from Charlotte County to be viable.  Suzanne Roberts suggested that staff from the Human Services Department, Transit and agencies interested in obtaining a “shared use” van meet to discuss the viability and logistics of meeting the needs of those seeking employment or traveling to their place of employment, but have no means of getting there.  Rick Kolar noted he will continue to explore ‘van sharing” proposals and agreed with Suzanne Roberts that a solution can be found.          

Kelley Fernandez stated that grant applications are due to FDOT by December 31, 2018.  She noted that training in the use of TransCIP (Transit Grant Management System) will be held on November 27 in Ft. Myers and again on November 28 in Bartow.  She stated that a Transit Development Plan (TDP) preparation and review training session has been scheduled for January 22, 2019 in Bartow. Kelley Fernandez also noted that Triennial Reviews are continuing with 17 of 30 counties completed.  Charlotte County’s on-site review will be performed in early 2019.      



David Wilson noted that occasionally some drivers do not appear to have a firm understanding of the roadway system in Charlotte County.  

Gwen Aubrey commented that some drivers make little attempt to provide courteous interaction with riders.

Cindy Montgomery distributed a flyer regarding a hiring event for veterans and the general public to be held on November 9, 2018 beginning at 9 a.m. at Career Source of SW Florida (3745 Tamiami Trail in Port Charlotte). 
 
Angela Hemstreet related that students who attend the Charlotte Technical Center often need rides to their places of employment after classes and find it difficult to access Charlotte County Transit.  The issue is that Charlotte County Transit vehicles cannot enter the Technical Center’s property, and students find it difficult to secure a ride from an off-school location.  Rick Kolar stated that he along with staff will inspect and review a potential off-school property site where students could access the transit system.      

 
Alan Skavroneck described for members a crash at the intersection of US 41 and Harbor Blvd. in Port Charlotte involving an Ambitrans Inc. van.  He stated that the accident occurred on October 23, 2018 and involved 4 vehicles. He noted that a vehicle failed to stop at the intersection, leading to the 4-car crash.  He stated a 91-year-old rider in the van was transported to the hospital, and subsequently expired.  Alan Skavroneck noted that securing wheelchair and stretcher patients, as was done in this case, is of paramount importance.  
   10.
Brief Tour of Transit Dispatch Area 
At this time, attendees were invited to attend a brief tour of the Transit dispatch facilities located directly across from the Transit Conference Room. The meeting continued there when all attendees were congregated in front of the real-time bus location television monitors. 
Rick Kolar began the tour by introducing the dispatch staff, then directed attendee’s attention to two (2) large television monitors mounted in a central location within the facility.  One of the screens showed a map of Charlotte County with all buses currently in service marked by bus shaped icons and superimposed spatially on the interactive map.  He noted that one could “click” on any of the bus icons to view who the driver was, note average and maximum que times, average vehicle speed and bus location.  The second television screen lists real time data that includes the number of trips performed by drivers per hour, the number of riders on the bus, average time between pick up and drop off and if a bus is no longer operational or moving.

Joseph Sabatino inquired of Rick Kolar the continuing issue of scheduling difficulties experienced by some riders on Monday mornings.  Rick Kolar stated the root of this issue lies with the timing of rides scheduled on a Friday after 1 p.m. for a ride on Monday morning.  He noted that after 2 p.m. on Friday transit dispatch cannot guarantee a ride requested for Monday morning and that further complications result when rides are cancelled over the weekend for a Monday morning pick up.  This results in a situation where callers scheduling rides at that time and scheduled riders cancelling their rides can result in some riders having difficulty scheduling Monday morning trips.  
Rick Kolar responded to a question from Suzanne Roberts on why some riders who have longstanding rides scheduled are not being picked up at their appointed time.  He stated that by policy, riders who cancel these “subscription trips” three times are required to call dispatch to again begin their longstanding subscription trips. 

Rick Kolar noted as he continued the tour that the average “on hold time” is less than 5 minutes, that the average on phone time between client and dispatch personnel is approximately 2.5 minutes and the average “call-back” to confirm a ride is 28 minutes. He noted that on any given day there are 20 buses operating, with a cadre of 30 drivers on staff and 3 to 4 dispatchers manning the phones daily.

Joseph Sabatino inquired as to the common observation that many buses appear to carry few if any passengers along County roadways.  Rick Kolar responded by stating that  buses that have experienced heavy rider usage during the 6 a.m. to 9 a.m. timeframe may have fewer riders until the second  rider “rush hour” begins from 4 p.m. to 6 p.m.  He also stated that some buses have dedicated routes noting that 2 buses serve the Englewood area and another two travel within the Punta Gorda area. These dedicated buses do experience wide fluctuations in rider usage throughout the day and “bridge hopping” riders (riders crossing the Peace and Myakka Rivers) given their short ride distance can result in some buses being underutilized during the middle of the day.

Rick Kolar also reflected that his dispatchers have relocated to Charlotte County from a wide range of states and social mores.  He noted that occasionally differences in perception experienced by callers in their interaction with dispatchers occasionally results in misconception.  He stated that all dispatchers are trained to be courteous to all callers and their deportment is paramount to the Transit Department.

Members thanked Rick Kolar and his staff for the tour and expressed their appreciation for their effort to aid LCB members in the overall understanding of the caller/dispatch interaction and data compilation.     

    11.    Adjournment 

After the tour of the transit dispatch area, Vice-Chair Skavroneck noted the next LCB meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2019 at the East Port Environmental Campus on Harbor View Road.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.
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